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Newsletter of 
the New Market 
Rotary Club 
April 2008 
April is Magazine Month  
 
Program Presenters  

for April 
April 2 3- Program Presenter – Shane 
Anderson who will introduce the 
Shenandoah Valley Academy Bell Choir 
April 30 – Program to be presented by 
Sandy Turner 

for May 
May 7 – Frank Depreiter will present his 
speaker – his daughter Heidi 
May 14 – Bernie Brown will speak on 
“Essex” 
  

Sergeant at Arms Assistants: 
 April -   Allen Johnson and Henry Holler 
May -  Walt Huckaby and Tom Linski Jr. 
Reminder – duties include assisting set up 
banners, podium, badge box, and putting 
away after the meeting, plus selling the 
50/50 tickets.  
 

Mark on your Calendar the 

following dates: 

 

April 24 – Thursday at 5.30 pm.  
Adopt a Forest Cleanup at 
Crismans Hollow.  
Meet at the parking lot near to the 
Lookout. 
Afterwards we will enjoy hotdogs and 
Brats at the home of our Treasurer,  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jim Douglas and his wife Caroll, 226 E. 
Lee Highway (Rte 211). You need to bring 
your own garden chairs (which can be used 
in their basement if the weather has 
turned cold). Soft drinks and wine will be 
provided by Kevin Cannon. If you care to 
bring a side dish, please do so. This 
section is the social part and spouses are 
invited. They can go straight to the 
Douglas house if they wish – we would 
expect to be back there between 7.30 pm 
and 8 p.m. If you have not signed up yet, 
please call Kevin on 740-3964 or e-mail 
him at kcannon@shentel.net 

 
May 17- Broadway/Timberville 
Club’s Casino Night. 
Starts at 5 pm, with dinner at 6 pm. 
Tickets cost $40 which includes the 
dinner and free money and may be 
obtained by telephoning Ellen Nash at 
540-896-6201 
 
Sunday, June 15 - Social Outing to see 
“Singing in the Rain” 
Seats are still available 
The bus leaves from the New Market 
Rebels car park at 3.30 pm and takes us 
to Winchester, where we eat dinner at 
Castiglia’s and  then go on to the 7 pm 
performance at the Shenandoah 
University. Cost $65 per person. We will 
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have a 44 seater bus so guests are 
invited. Please let Larry Strawderman 
have your name and number of seats 
required, either at the Wednesday 
meetings or by telephone 740-3173, or his 
e-mail larstraw@shentel.net.   
 

 

Our newest members 
We received Lynda Krobath and Tim Palmer 
into our membership at our April 2nd  
meeting.  
 

 

 
Lynda is married to Skip and they have 4 
children, 4 step children, and 17 
grandchildren. She received a Bachelors 
degree in History at JMU and her honors 
thesis was published by JMU. She did her 
graduate work at EMU.  
Lynda was previously a EMT Instructor 
for the State of Virginia and an occasional 
ESL/English teacher. For the past 28 
years she has been with Mary Kay 
Cosmetics – and for 26 of these years has 
been a Senior Sales Director. She has 
earned 17 Mary Kay cars and was No. 3 in 
sales Nationwide in 1985 and elected to 
the National Court of Sales 18 times. 

j

 
Tim is married to Carol and they have five 
children – two daughters from Carol’s 
first marriage and one daughter and two 
sons from Tim’s first marriage.  Tim 
retired from being a 
Vocational/Technology Ed teacher and has 
owned and operated Palmer Educational 
Systems in West Virginia. He spent four 
years in the U.S. Navy as an electrician. 
Tim plays the tenor and alto saxs in a 
number of bands, He enjoys fishing, 
hunting, golf and travel.  
 
We welcome you into the Rotary world 
wide organization and hope that the New 
Market Rotary Club will provide you with 
the interest and opportunities that you 
are seeking in “Service above Self”  
Note that before even becoming official 
members, both of them worked hard at 
the Cash Party - Ed. 
 
Presentation made at our meeting April 16 
of a check for $500 to Rev Trautman on 
behalf of the New Market Fire 
Department 
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We have a new Rotary Sign in New 
Market – on the corner of South 
Congress St and Fairway Drive 

 
Thanks to a member who wishes to remain 
anonymous for purchasing the sign, to 
Frank Depreiter who constructed the 
metalwork from which to hang the sign 
and to Kevin Cannon whose company also 
erected the sign. Thanks also to 
Shenvalee Golf Club for giving permission 
to have the sign on their land. 
 
 

Notes from the Board Meeting 

held April 9 

 
It was agreed that tickets for the 
performance of “Singing in the Rain” 
would be reserved for the Social trip to 
Winchester on June 15 as we have at 
least 31 definite seat bookings.  We would 
continue to try to fill the 44 seater bus. 
  
The Spring Adopt a Forest Cleanup will be 
followed by a social at the Douglas’ home.  
 
Fund Raiser – the Board agreed that a 
fund raiser for club projects would be 
held on Saturday, June 28 in the form of 
another Surf and Turf dinner with free 
drinks and with musical entertainment by 
The Rhonda Sager trio who have appeared 
on television. It will be held at Kevin and 

Judy Cannon’s home by the river in the  
North Fork Sub-division. Tickets will be 
$40 inclusive per person. Mark it on your 
calendar! We are looking to sell 100 
tickets to members and friends. 
 
The club will be responsible for the Red 
Cross Blood Drive sometime in July.  
 
The club will also be handling the July 4th 
parking for the Town of New Market, 
which is a good fund raiser for our 
projects.  
 
Discussion was held on the request from 
District to consider sponsoring the 
formation of an Interact Club  (up to the 
age of 18). It was agreed to arrange a 
meeting with the District representative 
to find out more about what is required. 
 

Rotary Foundation 
 
District Foundation Representative for 
Area 2 Dave Moreman has contacted our 
club and offered a District $500 match 
to any individual would donate $500 in 
this current year (until June 30, 2008) to 
the Foundation. The donor could then 
either become a Paul Harris Fellow in 
recognition of this combined donation or 
could name any other person - not 
necessarily a Rotarian – to receive the 
award in recognition of their services to 
the Community.  The District $500 money 
comes from the Silent Auction held at the 
District Governors Conference at The 
Homestead. 
If you are interested, please contact 
President Philip Crown on or before April 
23. 
 
Note: Rotary Foundation is THE Rotary 
Charity and if you are not already a 
Sustainer and are not interested in the 
above, but would be interested in 
becoming a Sustainer which is a 
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commitment for $100 in a year, please let 
Jim Douglas know.  Only 64% of our 
members are Sustainers.  
Remember that our Club received a 
Foundation grant this year for $2600 
towards our Shenandoah Free Clinic 
project – and that money comes back to us 
from our Sustainer donations. How many 
charities do you know that will send money 
back to you to help your charitable 
projects? 

 

Changes in the Board 
For those who missed the meeting, due to 
domestic and business pressures, Bev 
Holsinger requested that she be allowed to 
delay her Presidency for 12 months. Kevin 
Cannon, who was President Nominee has 
agreed to become President Elect for the 
current year and take over as President in 
July 2008. Bev has become President 
Nominee and will become President Elect 
for the year 2008/2009, This change was 
approved by our members at our Regular 
meeting held March 19. 
 

Lord Fairfax Community College. 
Charles Day, Chair of the Lord Fairfax CC 
Education Foundation, is seeking 20 people, 
Rotarians or non-Rotarians, who would 
agree to donate $1700 before the end of 
April 2009, with him, to fund an 
Endowment Fund whose interest would 
fund a scholarship for a Shenandoah County 
resident to attend fulltime courses at the 
College.  
 

Reminder - The last Wednesday 
meeting of every month is designated Food 
Pantry Meeting when members are 
requested to either bring a can of food, or a 
paper product – ex paper towel roll, or 
donate $1. Place the item in the designated 
basket and the contents will be delivered to 
the Food Pantry.  
 
Next collection will be April 30 
 

Make-ups 
Please use the new website if you want to 
make up a meeting –scroll down to the 

eClub section at the bottom of the Home 
page.  
 

LAST WORD! 
 
If you have not heard the fabulous Bell 
Choir from the Shenandoah Valley 
Academy who have won many trophies, 
make sure that you attend our regular 
meeting on April 23. And if you have 
heard them, you will know what I am 
talking about! 
 
This will be a real treat and an excellent 
time to invite your spouse to join you and 
any other potential Rotarians. 
 
This is also a good time to pass these 
potential Rotarians your Rotary Magazine 
and let them see just how involved Rotary 
is throughout the world. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Board for the year 2007/2008 
President – Philip Crown 
President Elect – Kevin Cannon 
Past President – Richard Torovsky 
Secretary – Bart Long 
Treasurer – Jim Douglas 
Membership Chair – Jim Weissenborn 
Foundation Chair – Jerry Biller 
Club Admin Chair   - Bev Holsinger 
Public Relations Chair – Brent Eaton 
 
Service Projects Chair – Kevin Cannon 
Non Board member positions: 
Judge – Ralph Perkins 
Program Director – Kip Brannon 
Sergeant at Arms – Larry Orebaugh 
Chaplain – Pastor Shane Anderson 
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C.C.O – Philip Crown 

 

 

 

 

Our District Governor: 
Byron Brill,     Winchester Rotary Club 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Assistant Governor 
Richard Glading, Woodstock Rotary Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Items for inclusion for the March  
Newsletter should be in the hands of Philip 
Crown by email (pacroon@shentel.net) by 
May 1. 

The Four Way Test: 

1. Is it the Truth? 
2. Is it Fair to all 

concerned? 
3. Will it build Good Will 

and Better Friendships? 
4. Will it be Beneficial to all 

concerned? 

 


